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SUBJECT:  A motion directing council staff to explore the subject of campaign financing and expressing the council’s intent to include, as part of King County’s 2008 State Legislative Agenda, a change in state law to allow the county to use public funds to finance campaigns for county elective offices.  

SUMMARY: 

The proposed motion would direct council staff to research public financing of local campaigns. The motion also expresses the council’s intent to include, as part of King County’s 2008 State Legislative Agenda, a change in state law to allow the county to use public funds to finance campaigns for county elective offices. 
ANALYSIS:
The proposed motion directs council staff to conduct the following research by November 15, 2007:

1) Review of existing local law pertaining to campaign financing;
2) Review of trends in the cost of campaigns for elective local offices;

3) Options for updating local law, including, but not limited to, significantly lowering maximum contribution limits and exploring public financing and matching funds, with a view toward the experience of other jurisdiction that have implemented public financing for campaigns;

4) The history of public financing in Seattle and King County prior to 1993;
5) Estimates of the costs associated with such updates, including implementation and oversight of public campaign financing;

6) Options for funding these costs.

The motion also expresses the council’s intent to include, as part of King County’s 2008 State Legislative Agenda, a change in state law to allow the county to use public funds to finance campaigns for county elective offices.
Updates on this Issue since the Introduction of 2007-0430
As outlined below, there have been several legislative actions proposed since motion 2007-0430 was first introduced. 
State: On March 17, 2008 the Governor signed legislation allowing local governments to establish programs to publicly finance local political campaigns. However, a local government can not establish such a program until it has submitted a proposal for public financing to the voters for their approval or rejection.  
City of Seattle: On March 17, 2008 the Seattle City Council and Mayor Greg Nickels announced plans for a joint task force to begin work on developing proposals for public financing of campaigns. 
County Council: On March 17, 2008 Councilmember Phillips introduced legislation (2008-0147) which would establish November, 4, 2008 as the date for an election on the question of using local public matching funds to finance the campaigns for the offices of the King County executive, prosecutor, sheriff, assessor, county council, district court judges, and superior court judges.
Suggested Technical Amendments 

If the committee is in favor of passing this motion, the due date of November 15, 2007 for the staff research should be amended to reflect a date in the future. 
In addition, the reference in the motion to placing this issue on King County’s state legislative agenda is no longer necessary because the state passed the change in state law this legislation was seeking.
INVITED:

Craig Salins, Executive Director of Washington Public Campaigns
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